
 

 

             Princeton Fire & Rescue Dept. 
 
   Memorandum 
 

 
 
To:  Mayor Walker and City Council 

 
Date:  04/26/2022 
 
From: Fire Chief Ron Lawrence 
 
Regarding: Sherburne County Joint Cooperative Agreement 
 
Mayor and Council, 
 
I am looking for council approval to accept the new Joint Cooperative Agreement with the other 
Sherburne County Fire Chief’s. This is a new document that the fire chiefs wanted to put in 
place for all Sherburne County Fire Departments. Our city attorney and city administrator 
reviewed the agreement and did not find any issues. 
 
 
 
I will be present for more information and questions. Thank you.  
 
 
Ron Lawrence 
Fire Chief 
Princeton Fire & Rescue Dept. 


